
 

 
42 Tucker Drive     Leominster, MA     Ph: 978-534-1318      Fax: 978-840-6907      www.mccartydb.com 

 

March 04, 2024 

Guy Corbosiero 
Planning Board Chair 
Winchendon Town Hall 
109 Front Street  
Winchendon, MA 01475 
 
RE: Stormwater Permit for an Earth Removal Operation 
 Teel Road Parcels 9-0-93& 9-0-99 
 Winchendon, Massachusetts 
 
Dear Mr. Corbosiero,  
 
On behalf of Powell Stone & Gravel (Applicant), McCarty Engineering Inc. (MEI) has prepared a 
Stormwater Permit Application with supporting documentation for the property located off of Teel Road 
(Map 9 Parcels 93 & 99). A portion of the site has been an active earth removal site for over 40 years. The 
proposed project includes the clearing and grading for continuing to support an earth & gravel removal 
operation. Earth removal operations will encompass 21.7 acres and occur in 6 phases. All earth removal 
has been designed to maintain six feet of separation to ground water and no proposed contours exceed a 
3:1 slope. In addition, all earth removal activities will be conducted outside of the hundred-foot buffer 
zone of adjacent resource areas except for stormwater management areas. As part of the proposed work, 
stormwater basins are located downgradient of the earth removal operations to contain and mitigate all 
stormwater runoff that will result from the clearing and grading. Once earth removal activities have 
concluded the applicant intends to use the property for agricultural purposes. All disturbed areas will be 
stabilized with loam and seed. 
 
In addition, the applicant is proposing to replace an existing corrugated metal pipe that has failed with a 
proposed bridge that will span the width of the defined channel. Removal of the existing failed pipe will 
reestablish the hydrologic connection between the adjacent wetland systems with a natural stream bottom 
and all proposed work shall occur outside of the resource area. 
 
We look forward to working with the board in the review of the proposed Project. Should you require 
additional information, please feel free to contact me. 
  
Sincerely, 

                                                   

Brian Marchetti, PE                              John Plifka 

Vice President                    Engineer I 



Teel Road Parcels 93 &99
Steve Powell

133 Leominster-Shirley Road 41407/43
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See attached.
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